Sturgeon Heights Music Parent Association (SHMPA) 
Minutes of February 8, 2018 (6:30)
Amended – March 1, 2018 – Treasurer’s Report
Present: Dennis Rondeau, Denise Reles, Cheryl Hacault, Greg Cooper, Heather Howie, Barb Engel, Jas Warner, Dave Hennigar, April Moreau , Avonlea Armstrong-Green
Regrets: Kathy Byrne

Chair person: Dennis Rondeau
Minutes Recorded by: Heather Howie
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 6:31 p.m.
Adoption of Minutes: 
Moved by Greg Cooper that the January 15, 2018 minutes be adopted as circulated.  Seconded by Cheryl Hacault.  CARRIED.
Treasurer’s Report (Cheryl Hacault):  
Ammended – correction as below
Balance at January 31, 2018 (Community Builder account #100100 155462)

$ 7,388.20
Misc.General






$ 2,253.78

Cuba Legacy Fund


  


$   0.00

 
Student Accounts


  


$ 1,864.40
Big Band Dance



  

$3,188.02


Brandon Jazz Festival


  

 $82.00

   

Balance at January 31, 2018 (Business Savings account #200300 155462)

$ 2,919.10 
Discussion:
· Signing Authority with Bank –Cheryl provided the original copy of the letter for the bank to Dennis and Greg, along with the bank person contact info.
Action: Dennis and Greg to make appointments to complete the process at bank and to inquire regarding e transfer payments as to how the second signature process works.
· Post Secondary Music Study Scholarship from June, 2017 – Brad Cairns-Digel has fulfilled the obligations to receive the award and as such, a cheque has been sent.
Fundraising Report (Denise Reles):
Bothwell Cheese – Information will be ready for advertizing at the CSHC Open House February 13, and this fundraiser will run February 15-March 5. 
Music Director’s Reports (Kathy Byrne, Avonlea Armstrong-Green):

Kathy reported (as sent via email):
· Grade 11-12 Jazz Band and Jazz Combo will be performing at the Open House on February 13th
· Optimist Festival for Grade 11-12 Symphonic Band takes place on February 23rd, at 6:20 p.m. at the RBC Convention Centre - all parents/friends/relatives are welcome
· I have sent an email to the director at Ness asking if she would be interested in having a jazz band play at the Big Band dance, but haven't received a response yet.  I will keep you posted.  
Avonlea reported:
· Vocal Jazz will be performing this upcoming Sunday at The Met as part of the 100thAnniversary Celebration of the Winnipeg Music Festival
· Vocal Jazz will be performing at the Open House on February 13th
· On February 14, Vocal Jazz is running a ‘Singing Telegram’ fundraiser with monies raised to go towards the eventual purchase of wireless microphones.  With a minimum donation of $40.00(some have given larger donations), 16 people/groups have purchased the Singers services (includes 2 songs, a rose and Lindt chocolates).  Vocal Jazz will be travelling to 16 various places throughout the day including people’s homes, Senior’s Residence, Police Station, bank and schools,   A florist has donated the flowers, but needs to charge for the wrap/decorating.
Moved by Denise Reles that SHMPA cover the floral and chocolate costs for the Valentine’s Day Singing Telegrams for Vocal Jazz.  Seconded by Greg Cooper.  CARRIED

Action:  Avonlea will submit receipts to Cheryl H.

· Concert Choir will be performing at Music Celebration at Sturgeon Creek United Church on February 15

· Concert Choir will be performing at Westwood Collegiate on February 16 at a Refugee Benefit Concert whereby other choirs and dance groups from the division will be participating.

· Concert Choir will be performing in 2 classes at the Winnipeg Music Festival on March 6.
· Music Program Display/SHMPA Table– at CSHC Open House , Feb 13 – The table will be located around the centre loop of the ground level and include Big Band Dance posters, band and choir pictures, Bothwell Cheese Fundraiser advertising and be next to the Musical Theatre kids dressed in costumes.  Dennis and Denise will be at the table at 6:30 pm and during the tours to answer any questions.
President’s Report (Dennis Rondeau):
· Nothing to report

Big Band Dance (Barb Engel, Jas Warner):
· Ticket Prices/Ticket Orders- Discussion continued from our last meeting.
Given this is our main fundraiser, we need to get as many people out for this event as possible, and have as many people from a family as possible attend. Offering a tiered pricing for tickets may be of benefit to achieve our attendance goals. It is better for the longevity of the event if it is well-attended than not, and given we have a small grade 12 and 9 class this year, a price incentive may be helpful.   Since the main attendees are our students, we don’t have much to lose by offering this incentive.  We should still plan to advocate to parents of Bruce, Golden Gate +/- Ness students to come and participate. 
Options for tiered pricing were discussed – Adults-25$, Seniors (65 years or older) – 20$, Students (21 years or younger – so as to include younger siblings, student friends not performing and alumni recently graduated)- 15$.
Ticket orders still must be done as in the past via the ‘hard copy’ order forms that are distributed to music program students, that families then complete with parent signature acknowledging alcohol is served at this event.  With the tiered pricing, a category for age needs to be added to the form.  CSHC Office personnel has agreed to having an option to pay via the school’s on line system using credit card; in turn, the school would then write a cheque/transfer monies to SHMPA.  The order form will have the options added to pay via cash, cheque or on-line.
Barb Engel moved for the 2018 Big Band Dance to make the following changes to ticket prices: Students (21 years of age and under ) be $15 each, Seniors (65 years of age and older) be $20 each and Adults be $25 each.  Along with these ticket price changes, an online payment option via the school will be included.  Seconded by Greg Cooper.  CARRIED.

· Action:  Barb to add age and online payment option to the order form.  Barb rescheduling meeting with Caboto to go over details. Barb to discuss with Kathy the posters.
New Business:
· none
Next Meeting Dates:
· Thursday, March 8, 2018–at 6:30 in the Staff Room; alternate date of March 1 pending Heather’s availability for the 8th. 
Action:  Heather to communicate by next week the best suited date for the next meeting. Dennis to forward the Agenda (include teachers ‘wish list’ to discuss).
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 7:16 p.m.
